[image: image1.emf] 


GOVERNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
220 SYCAMORE STREET, SUITE 200
RED BLUFF, CA  96080
November 28, 2018

12:15 p.m. – 1:45 p.m.

Chairperson, Linda J. Lucas, called the November Governing Board meeting to order at 12:15 p.m.  She welcomed everyone, introductions were made, and roll was taken.

1. ATTENDANCE
Members in attendance: Linda J. Lucas, Tara Loucks-Shepherd, Alejandra Beltran, Drew Chevere
Members that were missed: Storm Fuchs
Guests: Jennifer Craig-Hardwick
A quorum was met.  

Staff in attendance: Ashley Williams, Beth Janes, Jennifer Torres, Kelly May, Rosie Flores-Wilfong, Tori Prest, Mike Lindsey, Brian Heese

2. NCCDI MISSION MOMENT
Ashley shared that there has been great support from our staff to help the Camp Fire Victims. Ashley and other NCCDI staff took three NCCDI van loads of supplies to the Woodson Bridge RV Park and the Casino RV Park where many displaced families are staying. Deb Meents, Sight Supervisor of Tadpoles to Toads, Little Hoppers Center, collected school supplies for victims of the Camp Fire for Amy Niess, a teacher from Glenn County to take to the Butte County fire victims.
Jennifer Torres reminded everyone that Tuesday, November 27th, is Giving Tuesday.  This is an important day for nonprofits in Northern California.
3. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA
State Audit Report - Kelly May
4. PROGRAM GOVERNANCE REPORT SCHEDULE

The regular monthly Consent Agenda items have been updated. 
5. ACTION ITEMS
* Approval of Minutes 

Linda J. Lucas requested a motion for the October 2018 Governing Board Minutes.  Tara Loucks-Shepherd moved to approve; Drew Chevere seconded; motion carried.   

* Consent Agenda

-ERSEA Report-Jennifer Torres 

-File Monitoring Reports – Tori Prest, EHS & Rosie Flores-Wilfong, HS.  Tori stated that everything is on target for Early Head Start.
-CACFP Meal Counts Report – No report available at this time.
-Chief Fiscal Officer Report – Kelly May

Linda J. Lucas requested a motion for the Consent Agenda.  Drew Chevere made a motion to approve; Tara Loucks-Shepherd seconded; motion carried.
* Board Resolution – State Pre-K Closures – Brian reviewed the State Pre-K Closures Resolution regarding the program closure on November 16th, 2018 because of the hazardous air quality caused by the Camp Fire.  Linda J. Lucas, the Chairperson, requested a motion for the resolution.    Drew Chevere moved to approve; Tara Loucks-Shepherd seconded; motion carried.  With the board’s approval, Linda J. Lucas, Governing Board Chairperson, signed the resolution.  
* Head Start Duration Grant Application – Brian presented the Head Start Duration Grant Application.  The grant would allow increased hours for one of our classrooms, and to lease a new facility for a classroom in Red Bluff and all the necessities for running the new classroom.   Linda J. Lucas, the Chairperson, requested a motion for the Head Start Duration Grant Application.  Drew Chevere moved to approve the Head Start Duration Application; Tara Loucks-Shepherd seconded; motion carried.  With the board’s approval, Linda J. Lucas, Governing Board Chairperson, signed the Head Start Duration Grant Certification.  

* Early Head Start Expansion Grant Application – Brian presented the Early Head Start Expansion Grant Application.  This grant would allow for expansion of services for thirty-seven additional Early Head Start center-based slots, the costs related to expanding, new center start-up and funding for filling or expanding hours for positions eliminated or reduced due to the rise in the minimum wage.  Linda J. Lucas, the Chairperson, requested a motion for the Early Head Start Expansion Grant Application.  Tara Loucks-Shepherd moved to approve; Alejandra Beltran seconded; motion carried.  With the board’s approval, Linda J. Lucas, Governing Board Chairperson, signed the Early Head Start Expansion Grant Certification.
* Board Resolution – Self Correction of the NCCDI 401(k) Plan – Brian reviewed the resolution for the NCCDI 401(k) retirement plan and explained that NCCDI would self-correct the 1% employer contribution error from 2015-2018 in accordance with EPCRS.  Linda J. Lucas Governing Board Chairperson requested a motion for the Board Resolution–Self Correction of the NCCDI 401(k) Plan. Tara Loucks-Shepherd moved to approve; Drew Chevere seconded; motion carried.  With the board’s approval, Linda J. Lucas, Governing Board Chairperson, signed the Board Resolution–Self Correction of the NCCDI 401(k) Plan.
* State Audit Approval – Kelly reviewed the State Audit Report.  It was a clean audit, there were no findings noted in the audit, and there were no questioned costs noted.  Linda J. Lucas Governing Board Chairperson requested a motion for the State Audit Report. Drew Chevere made a motion to approve; Tara Loucks-Shepherd seconded; motion carried.  
6. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Brian’s written report is included in the Governing Board packet for your review.  He stated that many north state schools were closed on November 16th, 2018 due to the hazardous smoke in the air from the Camp Fire in Butte County.  The schools in Tehama County were closed, so NCCDI decided it was best practice also.  
7. SERVICE AREA REPORTS
· Enrollment & Recruitment Report – Jennifer presented required training on how Head Start/Early Head Start eligibility is determined.  
Spooktacular was a grand success again this year.  There were about 3,000 attendance and next year’s event is already being planned.
· Head Start Director Report – Rosie reviewed her written report that is included in the packet for your review.  The DRDP website is still under construction.  It will hopefully be working by the December meeting.  NAEYC accreditation visits for the Corning Centers will take place in December.    
· Early Head Start Director Report –Tori reviewed her written report.  She too is waiting on the DRDP website for the EHS base outcomes.
· Nutrition Manager Report – No report until further notice.  
· Parent and Father Engagement Coordinator Report –Mike reviewed his written report.  Workshops for the Parent’s Choice Conference have been set.  
The Parents CPR/FA offered on November 3rd was well attended.  
· Human Resources Manager Report – Ashley gave a verbal report this month.  She stated that two teacher positions requiring a bachelor’s degree are available as well as the Nutrition/Food Service Worker Manager position.  
8. CORRESPONDENCE 
There was no Correspondence this month. 

9. POLICY COUNCIL REPORT
Mike Lindsey gave the Policy Council Report this month.  
The first meeting of the 2018-2019 Policy Council was held October 18th, 2018.  There was training to inform the new council about what is required in a Policy Council meeting.  

10. COMMUNITY AWARENESS and ANNOUNCEMENTS 

North State Giving Tuesday, November 27th, 2018.
Children’s Christmas Festival, December 15th, 2018, 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.
Parent’s Choice Conference, February 1st, 2019, 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

11. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
There was no Unfinished Business this month.

12. NEW BUSINESS
Brian introduced Jennifer Craig-Hardwick as a candidate for the Governing Board.  
13. CLOSED SESSION
A closed session was held this month.  Jennifer Craig-Hardwick was elected to the Governing Board.  
14. ADJOURNMENT
Linda J. Lucas, the Chairperson, adjourned the meeting at 1:51 p.m.

Submitted by,

Beth Janes

Administrative Assistant










Governing Board meetings are usually held on the 4th Wednesday of each month.  

THE NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR Wednesday, December 19th, 2018.
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